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6:45-9 Meeting

 Baste & Banter

“Hear Ye Hear Ye “ 
Make way for “The Quiltmaker to the Queen”! Jill Schumacher will be giving 
a lecture at our next guild meeting on Tuesday October 9th. This is going 
to be spectacular! She is teaching a workshop on Wednesday, October 
10th on how to quilt your quilts on a domestic machine! This class is entitled 
“Introduction to Machine Quilting”. Most quilters want to get better or learn 
how to quilt their treasured quilts like royalty! Jill says that machine quilting is 
like riding a bike! 

There are still available spaces for the workshop. If you are interested, please 
contact Deanna Carpinelli and she will have ALL the information, for the 
Ohio Star Pattern (Jill Schumacher’s pattern), and the supply list! 

Deanna Carpinelli 
deanna.carpinelli@camoves.com 
951 634- 2634

mailto:deanna.carpinelli@camoves.com
mailto:deanna.carpinelli@camoves.com
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President’s Message

Summer is almost over (kind of), and not a second too soon!  Hopefully you 
have all had a nice summer, made a few quilts, maybe traveled a little. 

The 2018 Quilt show is right around the corner!  I’m hoping that more of you 
will want to show your quilts. Let me lay your concerns to rest for we have 
NEVER had a quilt go missing.  Further, there are many places in town to hang 
quilts that are out of the reach of the general public.  As you read the display 
form, you can request a location for that.  Further still, we have a herd of 
volunteer Kiwanis members that are specifically on the lookout for that sort of 
thing, as are our own members.  It’s also always a good idea to put a small sign 
on each of your quilts (as I will be doing) that says, “PLEASE DO NOT TOUCH!”  
Hanging a sheet behind your quilt is another good idea to help it stay clean.  If 
you yourself cannot handle the sun, rest assured there are places to hang your 

quilts where other guild members can do the guarding. 

A team from the quilt show committee queued the quilts last weekend.  This is a procedure in which the quilts 
for auction are numbered, photographed, and recorded into a database prior to the auction.  There are some real 
beauties to sell, as there seem to be every year.  I am confident it is going to be a great show.  Kudos to Rita 
Dominguez, her assistant Janice Quackenbush, and all the rest of her committee! 

Shirley Brown and her Nominating Committee have been doing a great job of recruiting folks to fill slots so 
the business of the guild can go on in 2019.  Please find her article here in this newsletter and read it to see if 
there are any jobs you or you and a friend could possibly fill.  Merchandise may still be open, and I know for sure 
we are still looking for a First VP, someone to handle PR/Publicity, and someone (or, ideally, a team) to make the 
2020 Opportunity Quilt.   

If you haven’t yet submitted your budget request for 2019, you’d better get that in.  There is no guarantee you 
will receive the budget you request, but we will be setting the budget for next year very soon, so we need that 
information.  A few words on the budget.  Many members listen to the Treasurer’s Report and think, “wow, with 
that kind of money in the bank, why can’t my program have the money we need?  Why can’t we spend it?”  This 
is kind of difficult to explain, but if you’ve been self-employed, you’ll get it.  Pretend you ARE self-employed.  
Your income is solely reliant on what income you can generate from whatever it is that you do.  Because you 
cannot predict the future, you do not know for sure how much money you will make each week, each month, 
over the course of the year.  However, you DO know how much you absolutely need to SPEND each year for the 
bare essentials: housing, food, utilities, etc.  It makes good sense to not splurge, and to keep your expenses as 
low as you can in order that you will be sure to be able to cover those expanses.  Because again, we don’t really 
know what the income will be.  Additionally, emergencies can arise, like a flood in which you lose furniture, 
maybe have to evacuate and stay in a hotel, etc.   

This same scenario applies to the guild.  We HOPE we will generate enough income to cover our expenses.  We 
not only have various programs that want or need to spend money during the year, but we also have to pay rent 
at the CRC every month. We have to pay for our storage unit every month.  We have to pay for insurance, and to 
rent the PO box to get our mail.  We have to pay for various hospitality items each meeting, like the drinks, paper 
plates, utensils, etc.  Unexpected crises are not unheard of.  One year the CRC abruptly decided to omit us from 
their calendar.  We had to find another place to meet and guess what?  It cost us a lot more each month to meet 
there.  We had to meet there for two or three years, and we had not planned for that.  It definitely ate into what 
we had in the bank.  
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Every time the guild decides to spend money on things, it removes some of the cushion.  We always expect to 
spend—annually—about the same amount that we usually have in the bank.  So we HAVE to generate about that 
much every year.  This is why it’s so important that our fundraising efforts meet or exceed our expectations, and 
that we trim the budget as much as we can, where we can.   

Be sure to read your newsletter completely each month.  It usually has all the information you need, and very 
often answers most questions you may have.   

Please join us for the quilt show.  We need your volunteer help!  The quilt show is the one thing that makes 
us most visible in the community, so let’s make ourselves proud! 

Thank you for being a part of Valley of the Mist. 

Sincerely, 

Ellen French, President

President’s Message, con’t.

Quilt Show Vendors

The VOMQG Quilt Show is quickly approaching!  We are excited to continue the Vendor area again this 
year in the Civic Center Conference Room. The room is located on Mercedes Street next to the parking 
structure. Look for the signs to direct you.  We would like to welcome some new vendors, as well as, returning 
vendors.  Listed below are the scheduled vendors.  

The Artful Loft:  Patterns, Fabrics and supplies.  Longarm quilting services.
The Sewing Escape:  Quilting cottons-Moda, Windham, Art Gallery, Ink & Arrow
Vintage Moments:  Antique quilts, fabrics, beadwork, buttons, embellishments.  All items from 1890’s - 1950 era.
Quilters Woodworks:  Quilt racks, quilt safes, thread racks, ironing cradles, ironing board tops,
                                       ruler racks, cutting boards, and my little stool. 
VOMQG Booth:  Throw and crib size quilts and other small items for direct sale.

The Vendor area will be open from 10:00 am - 4 pm.  Stop in to do something shopping for yourself or maybe 
find a gift or two to have on hand for the upcoming holidays.  

See you at the Show!
Jeanette Stevens
Vendor Chair
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20th Temecula Old Town Quilt Show 2018  
October 6, 2018   10am to 4pm 

It’s almost here!! I want to thank those of you who entered a quilt to be auctioned. This quilt show auction is the 
biggest fund raiser of the year! This money helps us support our guild so we can enjoy our guest speakers and 
their workshops.  Our Quilt show also enables us to donate to nonprofit charities. Those of you who are displaying 
quits will make the town sparkle with color and one of a kind quilts. Visitors and quilt buyers enjoy our outdoor 
show and auction and make plans to return the next year. 

Please remember to “like” us on our Facebook page and share posts with all of your social media contacts. The 
success of out live-streaming and online bidding depends on our members sharing information.

October 5th from 5pm-7pm, we will be hanging rope. We will be meeting at the corner of Old Town Front 
Street and 6th Street in front of Garden Cottage.

On Saturday, October 6th, you need to have your display quilts hung by 10am. The earlier the better so others 
can help you. We will have someone to help you take your quilt down. Philanthropy Quilts are hung on the Rancon 
Building and Ida will need a lot of help. Please cruise around town to see who needs help. Men are needed to 
help hang 60 quilts for auction in the theater courtyard by 8am. This is a BIG task. Please do not hang quilts in 
doorways or walkways leading up to doors even if there are ropes in these spots. It’s easier to stretch rope than 
cut. We do need the ropes removed and returned. We do not want to buy more rope, we are on a budget.

If you have concerns about your quilts getting dirty, you may want to hang a sheet behind your quilt as the 
buildings are a little dirty. 

Please wear blue pants, shorts or a blue skirt with a white top and apron so visitors can easily identify us. 
Janice Quackenbush has purchased black aprons with our logo to wear if you like. Come to the theater for your 
apron and return the apron at the theater, as well. We will use them again for future events. We will be emailing 
you your volunteering assignment and where you will be displaying your quilt(s). The show ends at 4pm. We 
must remove quilts, ropes and signs by 5pm. Shout out if you need help.   

We will have Kiwanis club members with students earning community service credit to help hang rope and quilts 
as well as take them down. 

MOST IMPORTANT: Please! NO individual sales of quilts at our show. It creates liability issues with the Guild and 
diminishes the returns from our auction.

Questions? Call or email Rita! 951-764-8898 rita132010@hotmail.com 

2018 Temecula Quilt Show
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2019 Valley of the Mist Quilter’s Guild Programs

Linda Schmidt 
January 8, 2019  Lecture:  Short Attention Span Trunk Show 
January 9, 2019  Wednesday Workshop: Miniature Landscape 101 
This is a grand quilt and garment show, where Linda will bring about 30 quilts and a few ensembles 
with an emphasis on artistic techniques, artistry and poetry. Techniques demonstrated in the hands-
on workshop include fabric painting, leaf painting, various methods of machine and hand appliqué , 
machine embroidery, thread painting, use of Solvy and disappearing medium as well as free motion 
quilting. 

Tamara Leberer 
February 12, 2019  Lecture:  The Art of Silk Fusion 
February 13-14, 2019 Midweek Workshop:  Silk Fusion and Mosaics 
Tamara, from Golden, Colorado, will provide a two-day workshop combining fibers with textile 
medium producing rich in luxurious shine and color. In this class, the students will create two silk 
fusion pieces which will then be used to create a mosaic on the second day. The $60 workshop fee 
includes:  silk tussah fibers, silk hankies, fabric medium, silk threads, Angelina fibers, gold leafing for 
embellishment, fiberglass screening, brushes and the plastic drop cloths for the fusion process. 

Peggy Martin 
March 12, 2019  Lecture:  Enjoying the Journey 
March 17, 2019  Saturday Workshop:  Millennium Star 
Peggy will teach a quick-strip paper piecing method using assembly-line piecing on fabric strips. 
Beginners find this method less confusing and easy to learn, while experienced quilters are delighted 
by this quicker, simplified technique. See her website for photos, and detailed descriptions and 
supply lists. 

Wendy Mathson 
April 9, 2019   Lecture:  Storm at Sea - From Traditional to Contemporary 
April 13-14, 2019  Weekend Workshop: Storm at Sea 
In another two-day workshop, Wendy will offer three pattern variations to make using the traditional 
“Storm at Sea” block, vastly simplified by learning a method of trimming as you sew, using squares 
and rectangles cut from strips. All patterns are supplied. Students are not required to purchase tools, 
books or kits. 

Elizabeth Eastmond 
May 14, 2019   Lecture:  Art Quilts for the Non-Artist 
May 18, 2019   Saturday workshop:  Spectrum 18” Square 
Elizabeth is in the process of adding new letters and workshops from which we can choose at a later 
date. This handwork class, done with English Paper Piecing (EPP), is shown with Kaffe Fassett fabrics 
with a wide range of surface color for a lot of fussy cutting to get the rainbow. 

Sue Rasmussen 
October 8, 2019  Lecture:  A Desperate Housewife’s Quilt Journey 
October 12, 2019  Saturday Workshop:  Curved Paper Pieced Flying Geese 
Students immediately move beyond the basic paper pieced geese, by adding a dramatic twist, to 
design a small quilt (18” x 24”) with curved flying geese. In this class, you will learn to design, 
draw, measure and sew the pattern. Sue will discuss, in detail, the Manu options available for using 
curved flying geese in borders or as central design elements — opening up new horizons to curved 
paper foundation piecing.  
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Block of the Month

   Block of The Month 2018: Block #10 

Assembling the block:  
• Use the photos for color placement and assembly help. 
• To make the half square triangle sections, draw a diagonal line 

on the back of white 5" squares. Place each of these squares 
right sides together with a 5" square of your coordinating color 
fabric. Sew ¼" from each side of the drawn line. Cut on the 
drawn line. Press to the color. Use a ruler to square up these 
sections to 4½" squares. You should have four units. 

• Next, make the three four-patch units. For the center, use the two focus fabric squares 
and two 2½" squares of your coordinating fabric. For the other two, use your remaining 
2½" squares – black and coordinating color fabric. Press to the darker fabric. 

Now the final assembly! Layout pieces in correct order as shown in photo one. 
• Using a precise 1/4” seam allowance and right sides together, sew the horizontal rows 

together, alternate the pressing of the middle row with the top and bottom rows so the 
seams will nest in the next step. 

• Keep rows in order and now sew rows together. The seams should nest and help keep 
patches aligned. 

• Press seams and square the block to 12½" x 12½". Repeat to make a second block to 
keep! 

The winners of the blocks at the September meeting were: May blocks – Gloria Bachmann, 
June blocks –Carole Donahoe, July blocks –Jeannette Stevens, and August blocks – Maria 
Lucas. Congratulations! 
 
Adriane Ridder & Shelly McNeely 
Block of the Month Coordinators 

We are doing a block this month that is a lot like one we did last 
year. This one is called Rocky Road to California, which is only 
slightly different from the block called Water Wheel. The color 
placement is what changes the look. The blocks are due at the 
November meeting. 

The fabrics you need this month are the focus fabric -- 
Effervescence – Wild by Robert Kaufman, your coordinating fabric 
based on the colors in the focus fabric, a black fabric and a white 
fabric. We are still selling fat quarters of the focus fabric at the 
meetings for $2 each but we only have two left. 

We encourage you to make two blocks, one to enter in the 
drawing and one to keep. 

Cut list -- For one block: 
 Focus fabric:  two 2½" squares 
Coordinating-color fabric: six 2½" squares  

two 4½" squares 
two 5" squares 

 Black: four 2½" squares 
 White:  two 5" squares 
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Philanthropy

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Next Philanthropy Workday: 
Saturday, October 27th:   10:00 - 3:00 

Assistance League - 28720 Via Montezuma 
Temecula, CA 92590 

This is going to primarily be a sorting and cleaning day.  We will be removing older small pieces 
of fabric and replacing with our new fabric donations.  However if you need to sit and want to 

sew, feel free to bring your machine.   

Bring all sewing supplies, an extension cord, your lunch and drinks. 

Call Karen Wurfel for more information: 
661.733.4037 or email: kjwurfel@gmail.com  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Monthly Collections for Alternatives to Domestic Violence

August Cleaning supplies:  Bleach, all-purpose cleaner, Lysol, toilet bowl cleaner, 
glass cleaner, sponges, rags or paper towels. 

September Gift cards for gas, food or household supplies.

October Twin bed sheets, blankets, bath towels or kitchen linens.

November Pots and/or pans.

December Vacuum cleaners*

*The staff indicated that Walmart has an inexpensive vacuum cleaner for $42.  They indicated that these are the best type for a shelter, because 
with so many people helping, they often pick up items like legos or other items that may jam the machines.  They have had more expensive 
vacuums, but they cost more to repair than to replace with the cheaper versions.

I believe I have received all of the Philanthropy items that will be going in the show.  I am amazed both at the 
number of items and how beautifully they are made.  Your generous hearts have shown throughout the year.   

Thank you so much for contributing to for Alternatives to Domestic Violence.  Here are the items listed for 
the last half of the year. 

mailto:kjwurfel@gmail.com
mailto:kjwurfel@gmail.com
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2019 Board Elections

Annual Valley of the Mist Guild Board Elections 

♦ Listed below are the nominations for Executive Board positions as of 9-27-18.  Additional nominations will 
be accepted from the floor at general meeting on Tuesday, October 9, 2018.  

♦ Voting to ratify new board will take place at general meeting on Tuesday, November 13, 2018. 
♦ The newly elected Board of Directors will take office in January 2019. 

The positions indicated in red are open and need filling.  If you are interested please call or email me.  I will 
also be available at the October meeting to answer any questions. Thank you, 
Shirley Brown  shirleyelainebrown@gmail.com 

Elected Board Positions Nominees Nominees

President Shelley Wilson Christine Oliver

1st VP    

2nd VP Janice Quackenbush  

Secretary Annette Fecteau  

Treasurer Mary Ruth Wilson  

Ways & Means Ellen French  

Appointed Board 
Positions Nominees

Appointed Board 
Positions Nominees

Advertising Coordinator   Newsletter Editor Diane Lapio

Ambassador Chair   Opportunity Quilt Chair Candy Dalton

Auditor Lynn Korito Opportunity Quilt Mrktg. Gloria Bachmann

Block of the Month Shelley McNeeley Parliamentarian Ellen French

Block of the Month Adriane Ridder Pet Beds Coordinator Tawnya O'Herron

Challenge/Mystery Quilt Carole Donahoe Philanthropy Co Chair Bonnie Pelle

Correspondence Secretary   Philanthropy Co Chair  

Door Prizes Coordinator   President's Quilt Ellen French

Fabric Exchange Janice Emmerson Publicity  

Fabric Exchange Candy Dalton Quilt Show Assistant Janice Quackenbush

Facilities Laurie Gonzalez Quilt Show Chair Rita Dominquez

Friendship Groups Linda Bretton Retreat Coordinator 2019 Jeanette Stevens

Hospitality Laurie Gonzalez Asst. Retreat Coordinator  

June Fundraiser Event 
Formerly Brown Bag   SCCQG Representative  

Librarian   Social Media Coordinator Deanna Carpenelli

mailto:shirleyelainebrown@gmail.com
mailto:shirleyelainebrown@gmail.com
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2018 VOTM Bylaws Revision

Our bylaws require that they be reviewed and revised as needed every three years. A committee was formed, 
the bylaws were meticulously studied and revisions made. The revisions were submitted approved by the board.  
You will be receiving a copy with the changes highlighted in red via email.   
If you don’t receive them please contact me at shirleyelainebrown@gmail.com and I will send you a copy. We 
will discuss and vote for ratification at our November meeting.   

Thanks, all.  Appreciate you. 

Shirley Brown 
Guild Parliamentarian 

Cook	Books	
	

Will	be	available	
for	pickup	and	
Sale	at	the	
October	and.	
November	and	
December	
meetings.	

Membership assistant Bonnie Pelle Show & Tell Sheryl Lam

Membership chair   Show & Tell Liz Lehner

Merchandise   Website Coordinator Karen Wurfel

Monthly Mini Char Baker Workshop Coordinator Lupe Barker

2018 Cookbooks!!

mailto:shirleelainebrown@gmail.com
mailto:shirleelainebrown@gmail.com
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Workshop Instructions

Introduction to Machine Quilting 
An Adventure in Free Motion Machine Quilting 

Beginning Level         Instructor:  Jill Schumacher 

Objective of  this Class:  In this class, you will learn to quilt loops, curves, designs, free motion straight lines and simple 
stipple by using your home sewing machine.  You will also learn how to follow a design, both continuous and beautiful 
heirloom feathers.  You will learn the art of  Heirloom free-motion machine quilting.  Today’s quilts are tomorrow’s 
heirlooms.  Each student will learn to follow simple designs and will quilt a feathered wreath plus learn how to ditch 
stitch your quilts using the free motion method. 

Supply List:  Things you will need for class. 

• 6 each 14” muslin squares with backing and batting to fit.  Batting and backing squares may be cut 14” square 
also.  Please cut and mark prior to class. 

• Sewing Machine in good working order with instruction manual.  For ideal machine quilting you should be 
able to drop or cover your feed dogs. 

• Free motion quilting foot or darning foot for machine.  If  unsure, bring all of  your feet for machine.  I do carry 
a wide variety of  free motion feet for many makes and models of  machines and will have them available for 
purchase if  necessary.  (Do not use embroidery foot.  This does not work.) No walking foot. 

• Plexiglas surround for your machine. (Can be purchased at your local quilt shop or on-line) or a small surround 
that comes with some machines is fine.  (This is optional but is desirable) 

• Scissors (small).  A small pair of  embroidery scissors works well. 
• 1 pkg. Schmetz Microtex Sharp #70 machine needles 
• Safety pins (just a handful) 
• Blue water soluble marking pen or white pencil for marking your designs.  (Must be water soluble).  Do not use 

purple air erase marker.  I carry markers for sale if  you need them. 
• Clear nylon monofilament thread for ditch work.  I recommend either Superior brand or YLI. 
• Threads for stitching:  Recommended threads are Aurifil 50 weight cotton, Mettler 50 weight cotton, DMC 

thread, YLI Machine Quilting Thread.  Note:  You will need two different colors so that top and bottom threads 
are different. No variegated thread or Polyester thread PLEASE. 

• 1 each completed Ohio Star Block with a piece of  backing and batting to fit the block.  Make the Ohio Star 
block out of  fabrics of  your choice, something you’d like in your home.  Backing fabric of  your choice. Separate 
Directions Included. 

• Recommended Battings:  Quilters Dream Wool, Warm and Natural, Warm and White,. Hobbs 80/20 blend. 
Quilter’s Dream Cotton.   No puffy Poly Batting PLEASE. 

If  you have trouble finding supplies, please feel free to contact me at:  jillschumacher@frontiernet.net  The shop will 
have supplies that are needed for the class but if  you are unable to find the items I will have some items available for 
purchase. 

Updated:  1/2018 
Jill Schumacher 
Quiltmaker to the Queen © 

Please arrive at least 15 minutes prior to the start of  class to allow plenty of  time to set up your machine. 

See page two for marking of  your plain squares. 

mailto:jillschumacher@frontiernet.net
mailto:jillschumacher@frontiernet.net
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Instructions for Pre-marking your squares: 

Use either a blue water-soluble pen or a white marking pencil.  Make sure you can see 
your lines and lines can be removed with water after you have finished quilting. 

• Mark (2) squares with horizontal lines, one inch apart on the entire square. 

    Lines should be approximately 1 inch apart 

• Mark (1) square with diagonal lines in both directions one inch apart. 

           Lines should be approximately 1 inch apart 

• Mark (1) square with vertical and horizontal lines one inch apart. 

    Lines should be approximately 1 inch apart 

• Leave the 2 remaining squares blank until class. 

Updated:  11/2014 
Jill Schumacher 
Quiltmaker to the Queen ©

Workshop Instructions, con’t.
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Charm Strips

Merchandise Table

We had a late summer and early fall theme at our last meeting.  Our table earned $171 at the 
September meeting.  Thank you to all participants!! 

Congratulations to the following winners of the themed baskets.  Gloria Bachmann for “Fall Sampler”, 
Laura Alvarado for “On Safari”, Ida Colvin for “Sunflowers”, Ida Colvin for “Violets” and Vicki 
Jensen for “Craft Tote”.  Look for Halloween and Fall  themed items at the upcoming meeting.  Tickets 
are only a $1 each or 7 tickets for $5.  It’s a fun way to support the Guild and you could also be a lucky 
winner!!  

As you are sorting through your fabric stash, books, notions, quilt patterns, etc., please keep the 
Merchandise Table in mind.  New and gently used items are gladly accepted and appreciated.  We will 
collect items at the monthly meetings.   

See you at the October meeting!   
Jeanette Stevens and Elaine Giometti

Hello fellow Charm Strippers !!!!  

This month we are exchanging Lori Holt Fabric! She has had several very popular lines of fabric and her 
newest one is called "Autumn Love" and I have heard that Primitive gatherings has just put it on the shelf!!! 

You can use any of her prints they are all adorable!  

There are 13 people in the exchange this month ! I'm very excited to see the selection we get.  

As always, cut your strips at 2.5 inches X width of fabric and put in groupings of three. Don't forget your bags 
with your name on them and I'll see you all at the meeting !!  

Happy Quilting  
Janice Quackenbush
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     POSITION    NAME          NAME            NAME 
Elected Positions: 
PRESIDENT     Ellen French 
1st VICE PRESIDENT    Christine Oliver 
2nd VICE PRESIDENT    Shelley Wilson 
TREASURER     Laura Alvarado 
SECRETARY     Janice Emmerson 
WAYS and MEANS    OPEN 

Appointed Positions: 
ADVERTISING COORDINATOR  Sheryl Eramo 
AMBASSADOR COORDINATOR  Cindy McAlister 
BASKET BONANZA    OPEN 
BLOCK OF THE MONTH COORDINATORS Adrianne Ridder     Shelley McNeely 
CHALLENGE QUILT COORDINATOR  Sandy Bensanson 
CHARM STRIPS COORDINATORS  Janice Quackenbush     Georgianne Beebe 
CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY  Vickie Jensen 
DOOR PRIZE COORDINATOR   Joyce Schmidt 
FACILITY COORDINATOR   Laurie Gonzales 
FRIENDSHIP GROUP COORDINATOR  Linda Bretton 
HISTORIAN/PHOTOGRAPHER   OPEN 
HOSPITALITY HOSTESS   Laurie Gonzales 
INTERNAL AUDITOR    Lynn Korito 
LIBRARIAN     OPEN 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRS    Cheri McDowell     Linda Bretton 
MERCHANDISE COORDINATOR  Jeanette Stevens 
MONTHLY MINI COORDINATOR  Charolette Baker 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR   Diane Lapio 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT CHAIR   OPEN 
OPPORTUNITY QUILT SALES   Gloria Bachmann 
PARLIAMENTARIAN    Shirley Brown 
PAST PRESIDENT/PRESIDENTS QUILT Pat Jordan 
PET BED COORDINATOR   Tawnya O’Herron 
PHILANTHROPY CHAIRS   Karen Wurfel      Ida Colvin 
PUBLICITY & PUBLIC RELATIONS  OPEN 
QUILT SHOW CHAIR    Rita Dominguez 
QUILT SHOW ASSISTANT   Janice Quackenbush 
RETREAT COORDINATOR, 2018  Lynn Korito 
RETREAT COORDINATOR, 2019  Jeanette Stevens 
SHOW & TELL COORDINATOR  Dot Demmin      Liz Lehner 
SCCQG REPRESENTATIVE   Carole Donohoe,      Janice Quackenbush     Gretchen Bryant 
WEBSITE COORDINATOR   Tina Sandoval 
WORKSHOP COORDINATOR   Deanna Carpinelli     Teresa Thompson    
       

2018 Board Members
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Challenge Quilt Winners 

2018	Quilt	Challenge	
“It’s	Raining	Cats	and	Dog’s”	

Winners		

Dalia	Fonseca	
Originality	

Miyo	Inouye	Kretsch	
Creativity	

Cindy	McAlister	
Workmanship	

Thank	you	to	all	who	contributed	to	the	challenge.		Your	quilts	will	be	showcased	at	the	
Visitors	Center	area	at	the	Quilt	Show.	You	may	come	and	pick	them	up	at	4:00	pm	quilt	
show	day.		If	not,	I	will	bring	them	to	the	October	meeting	for	recovery.		Great	work	
everyone!	
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Opportunity Quilt

2019 Retreat News

The VOMQG Spring Retreat will be March 29-31, 2019, at the beautiful Vina de Lestonnac facility. Cost 
of Retreat is $350 per person, with payment in full due on or before February 12, 2019.  We do have a 
wait list, as the Retreat in FULL.  If you signed up and cannot attend, please let us know as soon 
as possible, so we may contact those on the wait list to fill your spot. 

If you are signed up to attend Retreat, if you have not already done so, we will have the 2019 
registration form available for you to complete, sign and return at the October meeting.   

Retreat payments can be made at each monthly Guild meeting.  If you are unable to attend 
monthly meetings, please feel free to mail your payment to:  Jeanette Stevens, 45960 Classic Way, 
Temecula, CA  92592. Make checks payable to VOMQG.  Note “Retreat 2019” on memo line. 

See you at Guild! 

Jeanette Stevens and Elaine Giometti  
2019 Retreat Coordinators

Flora Talavera, our opportunity quilt, will be awarded to a lucky winner at 
the end of the live auction at the quilt show on October 6th. If you still 
haven’t turned in your tickets or want more tickets, you will need to take care 
of that at the quilt show. Our next meeting on Tuesday, October 9th 
will have our new opportunity quilt, Omigosh!, on display. I will have packets 
of tickets for that quilt at the meeting. You have until October 5, 2019 at the 
next quilt show to pay and turn in those ticket stubs. The Valley Quilters of 
Hemet will be bringing their opportunity quilt to our meeting to sell tickets 
and remind us of their quilt show in February, 2019. Bring a few extra dollars 
to support our sister guild and think about showing a quilt at their judged 
show. 
Gloria Bachmann
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Show & Tell

Thank you all for the many quilts that you bring each month. It is a thrill to see them. An important part of our 
monthly meetings is our inspirational Show & Tell.  For those that are new to our guild - close to the end of our 
meetings, members are invited to show off our newly finished or older quilts.  We all love seeing our members’ 
projects (finished or unfinished).  Plus, you earn a chance to win a prize at the end of the year by receiving a 
ticket for every quilt you bring.  Remember that we are all at different levels of quilting and every quilt will be an 
inspiration to someone. 
  
Please come to our table and sign the quilt name or description and your name into our register. Then sign a 
ticket for each quilt and place it in the jar.  In November, we will have a drawing for the gift boxes we are 
preparing. We have tables in the back where we would like you to lay out your quilts that you will be showing so 
all can see them before the meeting and at break.  When it’s time to Show & Tell, just pick up your quilt (s) and 
line up close to the stage steps.  We will help hold your quilt so you can be free to show us the details. 
  
For October, please bring Harvest, Pumpkins, and Halloween quilts 
For November, please bring Thanksgiving, appliquéd, or strip/string/crazy quilts. 
  
Remember, we always like to see your recently completed quilts regardless of the theme of the month. 
  
We look forward to sewing with you!  See you October 9th. 
Dot Demmin and Liz Lehner 
951-461-2443
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Birthday Month Bring Door Prize Bring Snack Monthly Program

January yes (plus Dec.) yes (plus Dec) Speaker

February yes yes Speaker

March yes     yes     Speaker

April yes yes Speaker

May yes yes Speaker

June no (bring in Sept.) no (bring in  July) (board 
members to bring snacks)

Basket Bonanza

July no (bring in Sept.) yes (plus June) Quilters “U”

August no (bring in  Sept.) yes     Philanthropy Sew

September yes (plus June-Aug) no, (bring in  October) Guild Birthday Party

October yes yes (plus Sept.) Speaker

November yes yes Speaker

December no (bring in Jan.) no (bring in  Jan.) Holiday Party/Potluck

Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild
Program and Room Set Ups

May	2015

January February March April May June July August September October November December

Program Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker
Basket			
Bonanza

Quilters	
University

Phil.											
Sew	In

					Challenge	
Quilt Speaker

Member	
Showcase

Holiday	
Party

Block	of	the	Month yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Challenge	Quilt yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes no no no
Charm	Squares yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Door	Prizes yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Library yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Merchandise	Table yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Monthly	Mini yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Opportunity	Quilt yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes yes no
Philanthropy yes yes yes yes yes no no no yes yes yes no
Show	and	Tell yes yes yes yes yes yes yes no yes yes yes no
Refreshments yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes yes

Board		
provides

Dessert							
contest	

Members												
Potluck

Reminders: Snacks & Door Prizes

Monthly Programs & Room Set-Up
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Adam Adriane

(951) 733-4468
AdamP@tarbell.com
CalBRE Lic #02008956

(626) 893-5647
AdrianeR@tarbell.com

CalBRE Lic #02008957

$UH�<RXU
+RXVLQJ�1HHGV��

&KDQJLQJ"

Service you deserve. People you trust.

Don’t wait! Call Today for a FREE Market 
Analysis of your home’s value.

To Advertise in this 
Newsletter 

Please Contact: 
Sheri Eramo 

lnerm@aol.com

 

Bonnie Hallett 

Hallett's Quilting Service 
Long Arm Quilting Services 

35109 Highway 79 SPC 212 
Warner Springs, CA 92086 

Phone: 760-782-3763 
Cell: 858-735-8329 

E-mail: hallettb@att.net 

Hallett's Quilting Service 
Long Arm Quilting Services 

619-670-0652 CozyQuilt.com 

756 Jamacha Road, El Cajon, CA  
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CELEBRATING  
15 COZY  

YEARS 

 New Hours: 
M-Sat: 10-5:30.  

Sun: 12-4. 

Please Support Our Advertisers

mailto:lnerm@aol.com
mailto:lnerm@aol.com
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Fat Quarters Quilt Shop 

 
 

728 Civic Center Dr.  
(formerly Escondido Ave)  

Vista, CA 92084 
760-758-8308 

www.fatquartersquiltshop.com 
 

Monday thru Saturday 10:00 am – 5:30 pm 
Closed on Sunday 

 

 
Over 4000 bolts of the NEWEST fabrics! 

 

Check out our 25% off Daily Sales! 
 

 
Stop by and be inspired  - 

Meet your friends at Fat Quarters Quilt Shop! 
Quilting the world together one stitch at a time since 

1999! 
 

LONGARM CUSTOM QUILTING SINCE 1990

Quilting by Carrie Matheny
www.swirlsandcurlslongarmquilting.com

Where every quilt is a custom quilt

Quilters Budget Special

Choose from 10 of our custom 
patterns for this special

  Small size quilt           50" x 60"    $30 
 Medium size quilt     60" x 75"    $60    

    Large size quilt           75" x 92"    $100
Backing fabric not included with special. Please have your backing ready for 

Polyester batting included 

quilting. This special is not good with any other discount and does not include 
tax, shipping, or binding.

 

No limit, bring as many quilts as you wish.

All major credit cards and Paypal accepted  |  swirlsandcurlslongarmquilting@gmail.com | 619.804.6062

For your convenience, we carry warm and natural batting and dozens of extra wide backing fabrics

Like us on Facebook 
and Twitter and yelp

Thank You for Supporting Our Advertisers
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Our 
Meeting 
Location
Community 
Recreation 

Center 
30875 Rancho 

Vista Rd. 
Temecula, CA 

Exit the 15 Freeway 
at Rancho California 

Rd. and go East.
Go to Ynez Rd. and 

turn right.
Go to Rancho Vista 
Rd. and turn Left

The CRC is 
approximately 1.5 
miles on the right-

hand side.

Everyone
Welcome!

Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild
27275 Ynez Rd. #435       Temecula, CA  92592 

Newsletter Editor:  Diane Lapio    Webmaster:  Tina Sandoval
votmq@yahoo.com

http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com
      Follow us on Facebook

MISSION STATEMENT 
 Formed in 1990, Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild is a non-profit charitable, 

educational and social organization in the Temecula Valley.  We promote the 
knowledge of, and appreciation for, all aspects of quilting and fiber arts with an 

active philanthropy program.  

Reminders

*   Tuesday, October 9th - 
General Meeting @ 6:15pm

*   Monday, October 15th - 
Board Meeting @ 6:30pm 
Primitive Gatherings 

*   Bring your Show & Tell quilts

*   Valley Quilters of Hemet will have their 
Opportunity Quilt at our meeting. 
Please consider purchasing tickets to 
support our fellow guild.    

http://www
http://valleyofthemistquilters.com
http://www
http://valleyofthemistquilters.com

